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Mid Southern Battalion
President: David Allan MBE, The Old School House

Amery Hill, ALTON, Hampshire, GU34 1HS

tel  01420 84739   mob 07770 541026

oldschoolhouse@gmx.co.uk
December 2017
Dear Colleague,

BATTALION ORIENTEERING : SATURDAY 3rd FEBRUARY 2018
The Orienteering event has become an established favourite in the Battalion calendar.  This year’s will take place on the morning of Saturday 3rd February, and all your Company Section and Senior Boys are invited.  (Adults are very welcome to take part too, but just for fun!)

This Orienteering Event consists of seeing how many of the markers hidden in the woods you can find in one hour – there are normally between 15 and 20 of them – with the help of a special large-scale map.  Points are awarded on the basis of the number of markers (“Controls”) found and the time taken, with penalties for taking more than an hour.

This year’s event takes place at Lightwater Country Park, which is just south of the M3 at Junction 3, accessed from the A320 Woking road.  Approaching from M3, take the immediate first right towards Lightwater, then the Park is signposted to the right after 200m or so.  Please follow the road through the park – watch for speed bumps at the entrance and throughout the park, they’re lethal – to the farthest end of the last car park on the left-hand-side.

Your Boys should be accompanied by an officer or other responsible adult.  There will be a briefing at 10am, to explain the terrain, the boundaries and the safety precautions, followed by a short explanation for anyone who hasn’t tried orienteering before (or who would like to be reminded!)  Competitors will be started at intervals from around 10.15am, and we expect to finish the event with the award of certificates some time after midday.

It might be a good idea for Boys to wear / bring the following things with them:

· Towel and complete change of clothes (in case it’s very wet)

· Clothes which are warm yet allow them to run in comfort

· Old trainers which they don’t mind getting muddy

· A fleece or other extra layer to put on at the end

· Something to eat and drink after the finish

· A watch – very useful to ensure they’re back in an hour!

A compass can be brought if desired, but is not necessary for this event.  The Boys shouldn’t need to carry a backpack or anything else while competing.
Boys may take part individually or they may go as a pair (counting as ONE entrant); the best THREE entrants in any Company will count for the team position.  There are of course Battalion Trophy points for entering, even if your Company doesn’t have a full team.  Younger CS Boys may go with an adult (but will not count for a team position), and adults are themselves invited to compete as individuals; in both cases, this is just for fun!
No formal entry is required – simply turn up on the morning.  However, would you please let me know BY WEDNESDAY 31st JANUARY AT THE LATEST roughly how many Boys you anticipate bringing, so that I can print the necessary number of maps. 

Orienteering is an enjoyable activity, and at its simplest is a glorified treasure hunt, walking around with a map.  At its highest levels it is an extremely competitive running event, combining physical fitness, speed and stamina with advanced navigation techniques.  For BB lads, it is probably nearer the former than the latter, but most Boys do run at least part of the time!

Most orienteering events require that the Control markers are found in consecutive numerical order, but our event lets each Boy choose which Controls to look for, in any order.  This helps to prevent competitors simply following one another around the area.  It also means that if a mislaid Boy stumbles upon a Control marker, he can immediately claim it – and of course he can now see where on the map he actually is!

To recap, Boys are asked to find as many of the hidden Controls as they can in one hour, and will incur penalty points if they take longer than that.  (Important footnote: It is essential that they report to the Organisers before going home ! ! ! )
We have not had to pay for the use of this venue, thanks to the kindness of Surrey Heath Borough Council, and so there will be no charge this year.  However, should anyone wish to make a small donation towards the printing of the maps, this would not be refused!
I look forward to welcoming your Boys – and you too!  Please give me a call if you have any questions.

Yours sincerely,

David Allan.
PS:  Parts of the Park are pretty muddy at the moment, so old footwear is recommended!
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Object:  The Object of The Boys’ Brigade is the advancement of Christ’s kingdom among boys, and the promotion of

              habits of obedience, reverence, discipline, self-respect, and all that tends towards a true Christian manliness.


